



ORDINARY COUNCIL MEETING  
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY  
17<sup>th</sup> July 2019

	<b>Present</b>
Parish Councillors:	J Kennedy; I Marr; N Pocklington; K Whittaker; J Asquith
District Councillors:	J. Weighell; C Les;; J. Noone
County Councillor:	A Wilkinson
<b>Apologies:</b>	M Barningham

<b>2019/20</b>	
39.	<b>Welcome and Apologies</b> The Chair thanked everyone for their attendance which started at 7.15pm.
40.	<b>Declarations of Interest</b> No declarations of interest received.
41.	<b>Minutes from all meetings dated 19<sup>th</sup> June 2019</b> All the minutes were accepted as a true and accurate record.
42.	<b>Matters Arising / Action from last meeting not on this agenda.</b> All matters are on the agenda
43.	<b>Parish Vacancies</b> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Leeming Bar After a discussion and consideration Rosemarie Ryde was appointed as councillor elect for this area.  <b>Action: Clerk to contact RR and complete all the relevant paperwork.</b></li> <li>2. Aiskew Remained vacant with expectations of an electoral member from Aiskew will take up the role.</li> </ol>
44.	<b>External Sector Reports</b> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1) <u>Police Report</u> A report was circulated and noted. The bungalow gates had again been opened. The PSPO was in place but not being enforced due to the challenge. Requested that member of the public are encouraged to report any problems to Crime stoppers.  A query was raised about the status of the road outside Leases Hall. This would be investigated.</li> <li>2) <u>District Council Report</u> Cllr CL was in discussion with the person objecting to the PSPO. Councillors agreed that a planning training day would be useful. TIC having an event on 30<sup>th</sup> July for Yorkshire Day.</li> </ol>

	<p>3) <u>County Council Report</u>  Cllr AW stated that's she is having meetings about the roundabouts and would keep the parish informed.  Northallerton Court building is closing for renovations.</p>
45.	<p><b>Local External Committee Reports</b>  Nothing received</p>
46.	<p><b>Business Plan 2019/20</b>  On-going</p> <p><b>Action: Clerk to add to next agenda</b></p>
47.	<p><b>Planning Applications and Decisions</b>  None received.</p>
48.	<p><b>Playgrounds</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Kingfisher – update new equipment  The contract has been approved and should be in place during the summer.</li> <li>2. Kingfisher – vandalism (Police incident number 12190118620 (IM) Information</li> </ol>
49.	<p><b>Grassing Cutting / Verges</b>  The current grassing cutting situation is trying to be resolved with Maps being ordered to provide defined areas for cutting. The parish is also looking at retendering for the contract.</p>
50.	<p><b>Highways</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. <u>Sign Aiskew</u>  Cllr JW informed the parish that a sign would be put up in the Bedale market place but as the relief road was designed to stop traffic using the route through Aiskew one would not be up on the new roundabout.  Traffic figures since relief road opened:: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Aiskew – 10700 → 5800</li> <li>• Bedale Road - Leeming Bar 8500 → 5300</li> <li>• Northallerton Road - Leeming Bar 9100 → 4800</li> <li>• Leases Road 4700 → 2800</li> </ul> <p>There had been no solution to the crossing at the bottom of Emgate but it was still under discussion</p> <p>The pedestrian crossing electrics had been changed in Bedale.</p> </li> <li>2. <u>UCI Race – 25<sup>th</sup> September 2019</u>  Request £500 for banners etc.</li> </ol>
51.	<p><b>Allotments</b>  For Information and noted: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Tenancy ended</li> <li>• New tenant (Mrs Donaldson 1/7/19)</li> <li>• Waiting List (1)</li> </ul> </p>
52.	<p><b>Bedale Hall</b>  The legal work is still progressing.</p>

53.	<p><b>Financial Matters</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Current account status for 2019/20 Noted</li> <li>2. S106 Money – cycle path / Unclaimed amounts Noted</li> <li>3. Payments Agreed to : <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Clerks wages</li> <li>• HMRC</li> <li>• Catholic Church Hall for meetings</li> </ul> </li> <li>4. Bank Mandate (waiting info from IM)</li> </ol> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>Action: Cllr IM to complete form and provide information to Clerk. Clerk to complete Mandate asap.</b></p>
54.	<p><b>Correspondence / Information</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• All correspondence received forwarded to relevant councillors</li> </ul>
55.	<p><b>AOB / Urgent Matters</b></p> <p>Request to have the industrial Estate development added to the agenda for the foreseeable future.</p>
<p>Agenda items for 18<sup>th</sup> September 2019 should be sent to the Clerk by Thursday 12<sup>th</sup> September 2019</p>	

<p><b>Public Question Time Notes:</b></p> <p>The Chairman introduced himself at 7pm and offered time for open question to the public.</p> <p><b>Question:</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. Mr Cunningham why the Hub had not had a reply to their request for funding?</li> </ol> <p><b>Answer</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>1. The Chair stated that this had been considered and would be part of the budget setting discussions with the new council.</li> </ol> <p><b>Question:</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>2. A member of the HUB felt the Council had vilified the HUB and that there should be more interaction with them. Also not on the mailing list?</li> </ol> <p><b>Answer</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>2. This was disputed by the council but they would be happy to keep their written reports on the agenda. Agreed to put both Richard and Rab on mailing list.</li> </ol> <p style="text-align: center;"><b>Action: Clerk to add to Council Guest list.</b></p> <p><b>Question</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>3. Can you advise on the speed limit problems near to the school?</li> </ol> <p><b>Answer</b></p> <ol style="list-style-type: none"> <li>3. This is being dealt with by NYCC</li> </ol>
---

Signed:.....

Dated:.....